

## **Merry Christmas Everyone!**

Thanks to all our families for your support and positivity this term - it's been a long one but what a great Autumn term we've had!

There's been some great learning going on and it's been especially lovely to see so many parents, carers and family members joining in the fun - and we especially appreciate all the messages of positivity and support this half term. It makes such a difference to our brilliant school. Thanks to you we really are a small school with a big heart! You might have noticed a few contractors making very loud noises on site the last few days - they are from a company called WaterTight and they are busy making Central Street much more flood resilient. They are installing mega flood barriers and powerful pumps which will help us to stay dry in flood situations - or at least help us to recover quickly if there is a major flood. They are confident that it will mean that Central Street (and Riverside!) will be among the most flood resilient buildings in Hebden. After Christmas you will notice special planters appearing in the playground as part of the flood mitigation project - these are designed to manage water flow in heavy rain. Watch this space! With best wishes for a restful Christmas break and a

brill 2024!

Ms Caswell



Goodbye and Goodluck.

We would all like to wish Mrs
O'Hanlon good luck for her new job
that she starts in January and a big
thank you for all her hard work over
the 17years she has been at Central
Street.



